
                                         Contact Us 

Hempfield Church of the Brethren 
Mailing Address: P.O. Box 246, East Petersburg PA 17520 

Physical Location: 1186 Stevens Street, Manheim PA 17545  
Website: www.hempfieldcob.org 

Our staff members are here to help when you need them. Please feel free to 
contact them if you have a need. 

Doug Hinton – Senior Pastor 
Cell: 717-951-5290; E-mail: doug@hempfieldcob.org  

Scheduled Day Off: Monday 

Geoff Davis – Associate Pastor 
Home: 717-569-6284; E-mail: gdavis6320@comcast.net 

Laura Meiser – Music Director & Children’s Ministry Co-Coordinator 
Cell: 717-689-0465; E-mail: laura@hempfieldcob.org 

Emmy Schott – Children’s Ministry Co-Coordinator 
Cell: 717-333-8216; E-mail: emmy@hempfieldcob.org 

Irene Hershey – Administrator 
Phone: 717-898-0181; E-mail: office@hempfieldcob.org 
Office Hours: Monday - Friday 9:00 A.M. to 3:00 P.M. 

Please submit bulletin information to Irene by Wednesday noon.  

HCOB Family Facts 
General Offering for June 18, 2023 =  

General Fund $ 6,025.00 

 
Amount needed weekly to meet budget = $10,094 

Building Fund for June 18, 2023 = $ 100.00 

 

                     

                                         
                        
 

This Week @ H.C.O.B. 
 
Today:                                                   Wednesday: 

 
 
Monday:                                               Thursday: 
    Doug Off                                             
 
Tuesday:                                               Friday:   

      7:00pm Leadership Team 

 
    

Sunday, June 25, 2023 

mailto:doug@hempfieldcob.org
mailto:gdavis6320@comcast.net
mailto:laura@hempfieldcob.org
https://hempfieldcob.breezechms.com/people/view/1104762
mailto:office@hempfieldcob.org


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 PRELUDES  
 
 WELCOME & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

 HEMPFIELD HAPPENINGS:  VBS Recap – Laura & Emmy 

 

 FRIENDS TOGETHER WEEK – Bev Moyer 

 

 NEW MEMBER CELEBRATION 

 

 CALL TO WORSHIP       Genesis 1:26-31 

 

 TIME OF PRAISE              I Speak Jesus 

     Goodness of God 

 

                       Children are Invited to Children’s Church 
                                                 
 MORNING PRAYER & LORD’S PRAYER 

 

 SCRIPTURE    Genesis 2:18-25 

 

 VIDEO  The Two Become One… 

 

 MESSAGE    Therefore, What God has Joined Together.. 

     

 *HYMN         O Perfect Love                         #624    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 *BENEDICTION        
 
 *POSTLUDE                  

 *Those who are able are invited to stand 

 

 

                       Preacher – Doug Hinton 

                       Worship Leader – Deb Bendit 

                       Accompanist – Jen Hinton 

 Praise Band Leader – Laura Meiser          

 Sound Tech –Rich Bushong & Jamie Bushong 

                         Video Tech – Doug Howard 

 

 
PREPARE YOUR HEARTS FOR WORSHIP NEXT SUNDAY 

BY READING AHEAD!  Next Sunday, Doug Hinton will be 

preaching on Gen 3:1-13. Please read and prayerfully study 

this passage this week as we prepare to worship together.  

 

 

Sunday School This Week:  

New Study - The Bible Jesus Read by Philip Yancey  

June 25 -  Advance Echoes of a Final Answer – Galen Brumbaugh 

New Study – Pattern of Evidence: Exodus by Tim Mahoney 

July 2 – No Study – 4th of July Weekend 

July 9 – Intro to New Study – Donna Reed 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Worship Today 
 



 The Audio/Visual team regrets not having a 

visual recording of the services for June 4th and 

11th as we are still working out bugs in the 

updated system.  We do however have CD 

recordings of those services.  Please contact 

Rich Bushong at grb@dejazzd.com or see him 

at the sound booth on Sunday morning to 

request any CD copies you would like to have.   

 
 
You are invited to an outdoor 

Sunday service on July 2 at 

9:30AM. Come worship the Lord 

with others in His beautiful creation 

here at Hempfield COB! Bring your 

lawn chairs or a blanket to sit on, 

and in case of inclement weather, 

            the service will be moved indoors. 

            Hope to see you there! 

 
 
 

Friends Together Week was a great success.  Many, 

many thanks go to the members of Hempfield Church 

of the Brethren for stepping up to help in so many 

areas this week.  Your willingness to serve was a 

wonderful part of our week.   

   THANK YOU 
 
 
 
WORDD Worship will NOT meet on July 7th due to the 4th of 
July holiday.  We’ll see you on August 4th. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

   Calling all softball fans! 
Hempfield COB has two softball games 

this week. Friday 6:30pm against 

Manheim BIC-Black at Manheim Pool 

and Friday 7:15pm against Dove - Red at 

the Manheim Pool. The team would 

greatly appreciate the support from the 

church and hopes to see as many as 

possible make it out to the games. 

 

 

LOOKING AHEAD…   
 

 

 

 

July 4 – Independence Day – Church office closed 

July 4-8 – Church of the Brethren Annual Conference 

September 4 – Labor Day – Church Office Closed 

September 10 – Rally Day & Chicken Barbecue 

September 10 – 2-Cent-A-Meal Offering 

September 17 – Communion 

September 22 & 23 – Disaster Relief Auction 

 

Join us for a little wedding cake and ice cream 

following the service this morning! 

 

 

When in doubt, eat dessert first!! 
 

 

 

 

Announcements 
 
 



 

 
"Please Welcome Our New Members" 

 
Jim and Mim Haverstick  
  Jim is the oldest of 5 boys; Mim is the youngest of 5 children.  Both have 

lived in Manor Township for almost all of their lives and grew up in the 

Millersville Mennonite Church.    

  They briefly lived in Indianapolis, Indiana while Jim served his 1-W 

Service.  After their return to Lancaster, they attended East Chestnut Street 

Mennonite Church in Lancaster for 50 years.  Jim served in various lay 

leadership roles, including Stewardship Commission Chair and Chair of 

the Church Council.  Mim was the Church Treasurer for many years. 

  They raised two children.  A son, Doug and his wife Dixie live in Lititz 

giving them 4 grandchildren. 

Their daughter, Lisa, was a nurse when she died 20 years ago at age 34.  

After a 3-week illness of pancreatitis, Lisa passed away very unexpectedly.  

This was the darkest time of their lives – mentally, physically, and 

spiritually.  They are forever grateful for friends who walked with them 

through this difficult and long journey.  They are curious to know if there 

are other folks in our congregation who have experienced the death of a 

child.  If so, please connect with them. 

  Jim has been the second-generation owner of Haverstick Brothers 

Hydraulics – a wholesale sales distributor and a hydraulic repair shop.    

Mim has worked as the bookkeeper for the family business for many 

years, and continues on a part time basis.  Son Doug is now the 3rd 

generation to run the family business. 

 For the past 25 years, they have enjoyed square dancing.  Jim says this has 

been a great social activity for them, while providing both physical and 

mental exercise.  They also enjoy reading, walking and attending Southern 

gospel concerts.   

  Since Covid, they have been attending Hempfield COB.  They have 

enjoyed the many gifts in our church … the mix of preaching styles, the 

leadership of Pastor Doug, the variety of music ranging from the rhythms 

of the Praise Band to the traditional music in the Hymnal.  The role of 

deacons is new to them and it has been helpful in answering questions they 

have had. Joel and Penny Kettering  will be their deacons. 

  They wish to thank all who have made them feel welcome and at home 

here at Hempfield. 

 

 

Brad and Laura Lutz 

 
Brad and Laura live in the Ephrata area with their two daughters, Abby 

and Hannah and their dog Peaches.  Brad works for the County of 

Lancaster's Early Intervention Program while Laura teaches kindergarten 

students at the New Holland Elementary School. 

 

Both Brad, Laura and their daughters have been very active in various 

church activities at Hempfield for the last year or so.  Previously they 

attended the Dove Westgate Church.  

 

They enjoy watching the Philadelphia Flyers, playing games together and 

taking their dog, Peaches for walks.  Wes Bowers will be their deacon.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


